
Newsletter

Follow us: @BirleySpaAcad

11th February 2022

World Book Day
World Book Day is Thursday 3rd March, further
information will be shared after half-term about how
we will be celebrating the wonderful day.

Phonics Funding
We are delighted to inform you that we have
managed to secure some additional funding for
phonics resources, this will allow us to expand our
existing resources within school.

Parental Survey 
As part of our continued commitment to our pupils
and families, and helping us on our school
improvement journey, if you have not already done
so, can you please take 5 minutes to complete the
attached survey.
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/QPT2T2G

Scholastic Book Fair
We are happy to announce that the Scholastic book
fair will be returning to school! The Book Fair will be
arriving in school on 25th March 2022, with hundreds
of new children’s books to browse and buy.

There are over 200 titles for you and your child to
choose from, and with prices starting from only £2.99,
there’s sure to be a book for everyone. If you can’t
make it to our Book Fair, try our discounted Gift
Vouchers available at
www.bookfairs.scholastic.co.uk/parents. They’re a
great way to ensure your child doesn’t miss out. Don’t
forget that every book you buy can help to get FREE
BOOKS for our school library! Further details will
follow nearer the time.

Cinema Night
We are delighted to inform you that the first of our
wellbeing events ‘Cinema Night’ has been arranged
for after half term.

· Friday 4th March (EYFS)
· Friday 11th March (KS1)
· Friday 18th March (KS2)

Further information will follow
when we return after half term.

Dear parents and carers, 

We’d like to start by saying a huge well done to all
the children and staff during what has been a very
challenging half term. One of our key values at
school is ‘resilience’ and we have been so
impressed with the way we have all, as a school
community, worked together to be extra resilient
this half term. We are all really proud of the
children at Birley Spa and it has been wonderful
to see them attending booster groups before and
after school. This is a key part of our catch-up
plans to ensure that gaps in learning are plugged
and that children make accelerated progress this
academic year. Thank you to all parents for
supporting us with this and accommodating
changes to pick up/drop off times – this is really
appreciated. In addition, we know that further
home learning challenges and activities are being
set for children and we will continue to use and
further refine our fantastic remote learning
platforms (Tapestry and Showbie Pro Plus) in the
coming months. After the half term break, we
have lots to look forward to including our new
pupil (and staff!) wellbeing events. These are
monthly events that will take place during the
remainder of this academic year for pupils to
engage in and have fun! Further details regarding
our first event ‘Cinema Night’ are provided in this
newsletter.

We have finished the term on super high by
having a cake or bun to celebrate with one of our
Year 3 pupils James, who has officially come to
the end of his treatment for leukemia.
Congratulations James, this is amazing news!

Finally, we would like to wish everyone a
wonderful and enjoyable half term break and look
forward to seeing you all on Tuesday 22nd

February.

Thank you for your continued support.

Mrs. Pemberton, Mr. Smith and Mr. Hogben

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/QPT2T2G
http://www.bookfairs.scholastic.co.uk/parents
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Date Event

Tuesday 22nd February School Reopens to children - Spring 2

Tuesday 1st March Parents Evening

Thursday 3rd March Parents Evening

Wednesday 9th March Class Photographs

Monday 21st March Enterprise week / job shop

May (TBC) Fund Raising – Sponsored walk

Friday 27th May School Closed – Queen’s Jubilee Holiday

Monday 6th June – Wednesday 8th

June
Y6 Kingswood Residential

Wednesday 8th June Y3 & Y4 Fire Safety Talks

June (TBC) Picnic

July (TBC) Summer Fair

Thursday 21st July Last day of Term

Events Planner - 2022

Additional wellbeing events will include hot 
chocolate, reading and chat time.

Further information will be sent out nearer to 
the time.

Attendance Figures

Class Attendance %

Sheaf 91.1

Endcliffe 93.9

Norfolk 91.7

Crucible 95

Lyceum 91.4

Kelham 91.7

Weston 91.4

Millennium 91.4

Graves 92.3

Bolsover 94

Peveril 91.7

Shirebrook 91.7

School Total 92.3
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In English we have been focusing on a new text called 'In the secret sky garden'. The children have been
using their prior knowledge to make sensible predictions about what the story is going to be about.
They have also been putting themselves in the shoes of the main character 'Funni' to think about how
she is feeling at different parts of the story.

In Maths we have been focusing on the place value of numbers to 40! We have been making numbers
to 40 using dienes and base ten resources, using number squares to find 1 more and 1 less than
numbers to 40 and using our knowledge to solve missing number sequences.

In science we have been learning all about what plants and flowers need in order to grow. The children
have had the opportunity to plant their own broad beans and they are now keeping a diary, observing
how their beans develop and grow.

Miss Whitworth

We have continued our focus on Traditional Tales this week by learning more about the story of ‘The
Gingerbread Man’. We have been learning to fluently read and write the caption 'Run run as fast as
you can' as well as retelling and acting out the story.

We have been solving problems to make bridges for the Gingerbread man to cross the river so that he
doesn't need to climb on the foxes back and using our prediction skills to decide what will happen to
different objects when they go into the water. Next week we will be following a recipe to make
gingerbread men and hoping that they won't run away before we get chance to eat them!

EYFS enjoyed ‘Number Day’ where we explored all that we knew about
number 5. We sang songs, counted out 5 objects, looked at composition
and doubling and watched our favourite episode of Numberblocks!

Ms. Peck & Mrs. Thomas
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In Norfolk Class, we have enjoyed continuing with our learning on "Who lives in the forest?". We have
continued exploring rainforests and have delved deeper into the human impact on the rainforest
alongside deforestation. We also loved our visit to Shirebrook Valley on Thursday 2nd February in
which we explored the woodland area including habitats that can be found also finding out about the
different animals that live in the woodland. We are going to now use our knowledge on the rainforest
and the woodland to compare them.

In English, we were introduced to our new class story "The Secret Sky Garden" in which a little girl
named Funni finds an old, derelict car park that she turns into a beautiful place and meets a new
friend along the way. Together we have planned and will write a letter pretending to be Funni to our
local environment council.

For Maths, we have been learning about 2D and 3D shapes. We have identified and named the
shapes, described their properties alongside sorting and comparing them.

Keep up the hard work Norfolk!

Miss Wilson

Year

As part of our Topic 'Who lives in the Forest' Endcliffe class have been on
a school trip to Shirebrook Nature Reserve. The children were extremely
enthusiastic and were able to use their knowledge of habitats and
woodland animals to answer questions.

In English we have been writing a letter to our Environmental Council, about how we can help clean up
our environment and stop people littering around our local area. The children are very passionate
about the effect littering has on the world around them and have had some great class discussions
about what they can do to help solve the problem.

In maths, Year 2 have continued to learn about 3D shapes and are becoming confident in naming the
properties using mathematical language.

Year 1 have been using their knowledge of number bonds to 10 to identify patterns when finding
number number bonds to 20.

This weeks Number Day was a great way to celebrate how numbers are special to us, many of us have
a favorite number!

Mrs. Horsfall & Mrs. Allen

Year



Year

In maths, we have finished our unit on fractions. The children worked hard learning to recognise
fractions of shapes, find fractions of amounts and find equivalent fractions. The children have enjoyed
using their knowledge and understanding for problem solving.

In English we have just begun our new writing sequence on instructions. Children are learning how to
write instructions about how steel is made. In science children have studied forces and magnetism.
Lots of children have produced some fantastic pieces of home learning linked to our topic.

Mrs. Roberts and Miss Gostelow

In Year 4, we have had yet another busy week and exciting week.
The highlight must be our visit from the Sheffield Beekeepers Club.
They talked to us all about bees and bee keeping as it links to our
Habitats unit in Science. We then had the chance to ask questions,
we found out so much! Did you know you will find around 50,000
bees in each beehive in the summer months.

Our Blue Abyss topic has continued.  We have been focusing on coral reefs and how these are formed. 
We found our coral is actually an animal even though it looks nothing like one! Our artwork has taken 
us to the stage where we are using pen and ink to draw sea creatures; next week we will be using clay 
to make some models!

In PE we are putting together a dance, it is coming on nicely and will film the final sequence for you to 
find on Showbie. 

Enjoy a wonderful half term break.

Mr Jackson, Miss Landowski & Mrs. Powell-Ferguson
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In Year 6, we have continued our fascinating work on the Ancient Maya since the beginning of this term.
We have looked at the geography of Mesoamerica, the Maya's use of coca and their ingenious creation
of a unique number system. In maths, we have been learning how to compare quantities using ratios and
calculating percentages of amounts . In English, we have begin to utilise our research on Mexican beaded
lizards to help us plan a narrative based on events in 'Holes'. After-school booster groups have been well
attended allowing children to make targeted progress in maths and reading.

Reminders for next term:

Monday: Math’s booster group 3:10-3:40
Wednesday: PE kits to be worn
Thursday: Spelling homework due & reading booster group 3:10-3:40

Have a wonderful half term.

Mr. Litherland and Miss Harper

Year

Within Year 5, we have recently completed our Biography unit of writing by publishing a biography on
British astronaut Tim Peake. We are now writing a Sci-Fi narrative based around Cosmic by Frank
Cottrell-Boyce. In Maths, we are continuing to learn about fraction. The children have been
comparing, converting and finding equivalent fractions. Please encourage your children to further
their learning through online Mathletics.com work from home.

Within topic lessons, children have been learning about how the

planets rotate and orbit around the sun. Please ask your children
to recall what they have learnt within lessons to you at home - they
really have learnt a lot!

Finally, a big thank you to all the invited children that have been attending booster classes on
Mondays and Thursdays. They are really making a huge difference.

Mr. Walsh & Miss. Ambler






















